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Every month, Parish News is distributed free to every house in 

the village, and we are very grateful to the Parish Council and 
all those villagers who have helped to cover our production 

costs during the past year. We are also grateful to those 

individuals and organisations who sponsor issues of the 

magazine, and also those businesses who choose to advertise 

with us. 

This month’s issue is sponsored by the New Buckenham Junior 

Football Club in memory of David Seville, who passed away 

recently. The Club’s tribute can be found on page 8, and we 

also offer our condolences to his friends and family. 

If you would be interested in sponsoring an issue of Parish 
News or advertising in the magazine, please contact Mary 

Dowson on 01953 860320 or mdowson@btinternet.com. 

Parish News Committee 
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New Buckenham Common 
…it’s not so common! 
The first of the Walk-and-Talk events with the Norfolk Wildlife 
Trust (who own and manage the Common) took place in June. 
This one was ‘Conservation and Wildlife’ led by Izzy 
Williamson, Senior Reserves Assistant, Brecks. If you weren’t 
there you missed a treat. Information upload: NB Common is 
49.4 acres (20 hectares) and became an SSSI in 1984. The 
citation says it is ‘a large area of unimproved grassland’. That 
sounds remarkably unimpressive unless you know that 
unimproved grassland is incredibly rare. It’s land that’s never 
been ploughed, reseeded or heavily fertilised. An estimated 
97% of unimproved grassland was lost between 1932 and 1984. 

The talk revealed another fascinating fact: this type of land is 
wonderful for wild flowers, not because it’s rich in nutrients, 
but for the opposite reason. The widest variety of British 
wildflowers prefer poorer soil. The result is lots of flowers, lots 
of insects and lots of wildlife. Hence the orchids. It seems all 
wrong, especially in a world where we are constantly exhorted 
to buy fertilisers and plant foods.  

And, yes, we saw orchids: Pyramidal, Green-winged and Bee 
orchids, which look for all the world as if bees are on them, 
encouraging other bees to arrive. Orchids need particular fungi 
in the ground to give them carbohydrates and in return the 
mycelium gets moisture and organic matter. A natural 
symbiosis. Consequently orchids grow intermittently  -
sometimes only every 7 years. Bee orchids have turned up 
again this year on Cuffer Lane after a long absence.  

All this, of course, is why NWT are to be seen controlling 
hawthorn, etc., and clearing leaf fall which otherwise would 
enrich the soil and kill off the wildflowers. Who knew?!  

The Norfolk Wildlife Trust can be contacted on 01603 625540 
or via info@norfolkwildlifetrust.org.uk. 

Janet Trewin 

mailto:info@norfolkwildlifetrust.org.uk
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Art and Soul 

Put art back in your heart! Covid chaos has had a terrible 
effect on many group activities and one of them is art classes. 

Here in New Buckenham we're going to change all that — with 

your help.  

Professional artist, John Madeley, will start up classes in New 

Buckenham Village Hall from mid-September — always 
assuming enough of us sign up. John (BA (Hons) MA PGCE) 

graduated from Norwich Art School (now Norwich University of 

the Arts) in 2004 and has a welter of teaching qualifications, 

too. He has fabulous experience at teaching all levels of 

ability, in all media and genres.  

The class is planned to run from 1:30pm to 4pm from 

Wednesday 15th September. The classes are scheduled for a 

whole year. You need to sign up for eight weeks initially so 

that the Village Hall can ensure the room booking is secure. 

Each session is 2 ½ hours. Refreshments are available for small 
fee. The cost is £10 per session, so £80 for the first eight 

lessons. To ensure a slot book now.  

John’s website is https://wensumarts.co.uk/ or you can 

contact him on 07788 776351. To chat with someone locally, 

speak to Margaret Ward on 01953 861362.  

Margaret Ward 

 

 

Please don’t kill wasps 
Yes, they are a nuisance, especially if you are eating al fresco! 
Wasps are however very garden friendly as pollinators and for the 
control of pests such as aphids. A trap such as a shallow dish of jam 
placed away from your table may attract them away from you and 
your guests. 

Jo Boswell 
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David Seville 

It was with great sadness that members of New Buckenham 
Junior Football Club learned of the death of David Seville, 

who was a founder and long-term Trustee of the Junior Club. 

David’s vision, energy and love of football led him to establish 

a Junior Football Club in the village, which I am estimating 

was almost 20 years ago and, until his recent illness, he was a 
regular spectator and supporter who would visit the field to 

watch the young footballers and their families enjoying the 

games. He was a committed Trustee who took  great interest 

in making sure the Club was adhering to all of the demands 

made by the Charity Commission and F.A. 

The Junior Football Club moved away from the village for 

many years, but David was very supportive in encouraging the 

club to return to their spiritual home on the Village Hall Field. 

It is upon the firm foundations laid down by David that the 

Junior Club is thriving, has Charter status with the F.A. and 
has over 70 youngsters aged between 5 and 15 enjoying 

football. Next season it is likely that the Club will have 6 

teams playing competitive matches and it is a legacy of his 

vision and commitment over many years. 

David will be sadly missed and we extend our deepest 
sympathies to Shirley Loveday, his dearly loved partner and 

friend of many years. 

John Hobley (President New Buckenham Junior Football Club) 
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New Buckenham Bats are flying high!  

The unique Norfolk Bat Survey run by BTO has once again been 
crippled by Covid. However, here in New Buckenham, thanks 

to support from Batman Superior, Dr Stuart Newson (who 

invented the concept and designed the most accurate 

technology available globally), we have been able to carry on.  

Already more than 20 overnight readings have been completed. 
They confirm that of the 18 UK bat species, at least 11 are in 

the village. For the first time we have the Whiskered Bat and 

there is a possibility that a 12th species, Brandt's Bat, is here 

but we can only be sure with more readings. All UK bats are 

protected by law since their numbers are so fragile. However, 
four of the rarest bats in the entire country, as designated by 

the 2020 International Union for the Conservation of Nature 

‘red list’, are here. Those are the Barbastelle and the 

Serotine, both categorised as ‘vulnerable’, Leisler's bat and 

Nathusius' Pipistrelle, categorised as ‘near threatened’. As you 
might expect these lofty and eminent residents are to be found 

hanging out in the castle—where else? — and on the common, 

the Village Green, around the church and winging it up and 

down Cuffer Lane, making best use of the hedges and verges as 

echolocators and to provide insects.  

Advice on how to protect bat species is to be found here: 

https://www.bats.org.uk/advice/gardening-for-bats. 

To have recorded this number of species this summer is 

impressive, not least because the weather has been 

challenging for bats. Cold, wet nights are not what a bat 
wants! The recordings will continue to give us a better idea of 

potential roosts and flight patterns and, who knows, there may 

be more species yet! 

Janet Trewin 

https://www.bats.org.uk/advice/gardening-for-bats
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St Mary’s Residential Care Home 
Market Place, New Buckenham, Norfolk, NR16 2AN 

tel: 01953 860 956 email: manager@stmaryshome.co.uk 

A home from home, at St Mary’s, we offer 24-hour person-centered care 

within safe, warm and friendly surroundings with an emphasis on 

providing a high quality of life. 

• Care services offered include day care, respite, dementia, palliative, 

end of life and long/short-term residential care 

• Day care services include hot meals & refreshments 

• Freshly prepared meals, including catering for special diets - 

Consistently received highest Food Hygiene rating of 5 star 

• Single occupancy rooms, passenger lift, two enclosed gardens, Wi-Fi, 

nurse call facilities, wheelchair friendly wet room and a hair salon 

• Residents enjoy engaging and stimulating activities 

• Top ratings by residents, family & friends and healthcare 

professionals 

• Social Services and self-funding residents welcome 

• Self-funding residents offered very competitive rates 

• Care package tailor-made to meet your requirements 

• No-obligation free trial day offered 

 

For further information or for a fact-finding visit, please contact 

the manager on 01953 860 956 or email 

manager@stmaryshome.co.uk 

Registered and licensed to provide services by the Care Quality Commission (CQC) 

- Under new management -  
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Neighbourhood Plan 
Our village’s Neighbourhood Plan is now open for public 
consultation. Organised by Breckland Council, the consultation 

ends on 9th September. The draft Plan we sent to all 

households 18 months ago has been revised following the 

excellent response from residents and other interested 

parties. This is the final version of the Plan, but there’s still 
time to send your comments to Breckland. After the 

consultation ends, the Plan is sent for independent examination 

to ensure everything has been done by the rules. The Plan is 

available to see at our dedicated website: www.np4nb.online  

We haven’t printed copies for each household this time 
because it’s too expensive, but we do have a very limited 

number of copies to lend out if someone has no internet 

access. Please contact Mary Manning or Charles Oxley. 

On our website you can also find the Consultation Statement. 

This describes all of the open days, surveys and focus groups 
about the Plan. Every comment we received about the draft 

version is set out in full, together with our response. 

The Plan deals with planning issues and policies of course, but 

it's also an appraisal of the village and its life that we hope you 
find interesting. 

Karen Hobley, New Buckenham Parish Council 

Charles Oxley, Neighbourhood Plan working party 

http://www.np4nb.online/
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Pimp your Bike/Walking Boots/Car 
…… or even your Horse! 
Did you know that there are over 600 churches and chapels, of 

all denominations, in Norfolk?  Every year the Norfolk Churches 

Trust organises a sponsored bike ride to raise funds for these 
historic buildings. Since its foundation in 1976, the Trust has 

made grants totalling over £6m towards repairs and 

restorations. Participants seek sponsorship to visit as many 

churches or chapels — including some interesting ruined 

churches — as they can in a day. Last year, despite the 
restrictions, the Bike Ride raised an unprecedented £174,382, 

about £80,000 more than 2019! 

This year the event is called ‘Bike, Walk, Drive… in the Norfolk 

Countryside’ and is taking place on Saturday 11th September.  

You choose your route, visit as many churches or chapels as 
you want — you could even go by horse! The money raised is 

shared between the Norfolk Churches Trust and the building 

the participant nominates. 

So, if you would like to pump those tyres, or clean off your 

walking boots, or get behind the wheel or saddle your horse 
and raise some funds for St Martin’s church, please do collect a 

sponsorship form from the church. The form gives you all the 

information you need. I know villagers have participated in the 

past and had a fun time! If you do take part and nominate St 

Martin’s — thank you! 

Or if it all feels like too much hard work, just go to 

www.justgiving.com/norfolkchurchestrust and make a 

donation! You may have no religious affiliation at all, but these 

buildings are an important part of our heritage and need all the 

help they can get. 

Louise Casson, Churchwarden for St Martin’s 

http://www.justgiving.com/norfolkchurchestrust
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Coffeemates! are Back! 

We’re delighted that after such a long break we can once again 
hold a Coffeemates! morning — look out for the posters over 

the coming months and save the dates! Our first date is 

Saturday 14th August and we will be raising money for the 

Stroke Association, a very prescient charity for our community. 

Please do join us at 10:30am for a cup of something, a piece of 
cake and the opportunity to simply have a chat. There will be 

the ubiquitous raffle and we hope that Flamingo Paperie will 

also be there. Have a chat, have a coffee, have a browse of 

the books — it’ll feel just like old times… If the weather is kind 

to us, we’ll be able to sit outside! If you’re concerned about 
gathering together, those of us serving will wear masks, we 

will have hand sanitiser and will keep all the surfaces clean as 

you come and go. 

All being well, on Saturday 11th September we will be raising 

money for Leeway, support for whom has never been so 
important, given the terrible increase in domestic violence 

over the last 18 months. On Saturday 9th October we will raise 

funds for Toilet Twinning. Never heard of them? They are 

charity who ‘twin your loo with an impoverished family’s 

household latrine, in a country of your choosing’.  As they say, 
‘Toilet Twinning enables families living in poverty to have 

lifesaving loos’.  

So do join us!  The chatter will be loud, the coffee warm, the 

church not so much, and the cakes fresh and yummy! 

Louise Casson  
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New Buckenham Parish Council  

The Parish Council does not meet in August, but if any issues 
arise please feel free to contact me using the details 

below. Our next meeting will take place on Tuesday 14th 

September at 7:30pm in the Large Meeting Room at the Village 

Hall. Remaining dates for 2021 are 12th October, 9th 

November and 14th December. 

Many thanks for the very positive response to the information 

regarding dogs around the Play Area and Cricket Pitch which 

featured in last month’s Parish News. I now need to ask for 

your support when walking anywhere near livestock. At 

our last meeting, it was disappointing and somewhat 
distressing to hear from a local farmer about the problems he 

encounters with dog walkers. Popular farmland and meadow 

walks around the parish include the common, around the 

castle, south of Marsh Lane and routes to Old Buckenham. The 

majority of dog owners are extremely responsible but could 
everyone please look after their dogs when enjoying public 

footpaths on farmland and the common? 

The main areas of concern are: 

• Fences: Walkers are asked to avoid damage to fences or 

pushing over temporary electric fence supports. Please 

use crossing points provided or use spring-retained access 

points where fitted. Close gates securely at all times.  

• Leads: Dogs should be kept on leads on farmland, and not 

allowed to run loose fouling randomly. Dog mess can 

cause a pregnant cow to abort, so please remember to 

respect the farmers and their valuable livestock. 

• Injury: Cattle are large and heavy, will damage fences 

and may injure themselves if chased by loose dogs. Loose 

cattle wander amongst crops causing more damage as 
well as creating unnecessary work and expense.  

Continued on page 19... 
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SMART GARDENS 

Lawns & Borders 

Maintained 

Spring & Autumn Pruning  

Hedges Trimmed 

For a free quote ring 

Vicky or Alan 

01953 860451 

vickyal0712@gmail.com 
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  A loose dog that alarms livestock creates a danger for 

 dogs and walkers so control your dog to help keep safe in 

 the countryside.  

• Paths: Walkers, please stick to marked routes and 

designated Public Footpaths. 

Farmland is a living workplace, e.g. the cattle on the Common 

are continuing an ancient village tradition and cattle and 

sheep are the farmer’s livelihood. Please avoid worrying 

livestock while walking. 

Thank you for your co-operation with this. I should finish by 

saying that a number of Parish Councillors are dog owners and 

we are all dog lovers. This and our previous article are not 

directed at the majority of dog owners who are all extremely 

responsible. We are simply trying to ensure that everyone can 
enjoy their work and leisure time around the parish.  

Karen Hobley — Parish Council Chair  

01953 860529 / karenhobley@hotmail.com 

 

Summary of Draft Minutes July 2021 

1.  Minutes of the Parish Council meeting 8th June confirmed as 
 correct.     

2.  Matters Arising 

a)  Clerk is waiting for details of Cricket Club’s safeguarding 
 policies. 
b)  Cllr Highton would secure repairs of the litter bins on the 
 Market Place by September. 
c)  Churchyard wall — Clerk will contact neighbouring 
 landlord. 
d)  Clerk will contact Breckland to release S106 funding and 
 then order the Bee Maze equipment for the Play Area. 
e)  VAT reclaims for 2019/20 and 2020/21 have been 
 submitted. 

Continued overleaf… 

mailto:karenhobley@hotmail.com
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 f)  Clerk circulated a model Communications Policy which  
  was unsuitable. Cllrs Manning and Nettleton agreed to  
  formulate a simpler policy more suitable for Council  
  needs. 
 g)  Two overgrown hedges have been cut back. 

 h)  Cllr Nettleton to draft a letter to County Broadband. 

i)  A site meeting with Norfolk Wildlife Trust had taken 
 place concerning the moat area and pond near the 
 cricket pitch. NWT are planning management of the pond 
 starting on October 4th following the discovery of Great 
 Crested Newts in the area. Local volunteers to help with 
 the work will be welcome. 

3.  Public Participation 

a) Parish Councillors 
i) The Chair asked whether the PC should have its own 
Facebook page to help with communication of 
information. 

ii) Cllr Bingham praised the work done on the hedge 
cutting on Castle Hill Road. 

iii) Cllr Manning raised the issue of HGVs mistakenly 
driving up Boosey’s Walk as damage had been caused to 
an old wall on the tight corner. 

b)  Public Participation 

i) A local landowner expressed great concern about 
irresponsible dog owners who allow unleashed dogs across 
fields with livestock. This has caused sheep/cows to 
abort and he stated landowners are entitled to take 
measures, including shooting dogs, to protect them. 

ii) Gerry Walsh reported six drivers had completed their 
checks and DBS forms to be submitted to CBR solutions 
for the Community Car Scheme. 

4.  Financial Matters 

a) Financial report for month ending 30th June was noted. 

Continued on page 22... 
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b) Payments for July were approved.  

c)  Resolved to enter onto a 3-year deal for insurance with 
 Norris and Fisher. 

5.  Planning 

 a)  Applications received 

  i) The Old Coach House, Rosemary Lane: demolition of  
  UPVC conservatory and construction of two-storey   
  extension. Cllr Highton declared an interest and   
  withdrew from the meeting during the discussion. The  
  Council was unable to support the application without  
  further information relating to the size of the extension  
  in relation to the existing building and how the finishes  
  will appear in the context of the surroundings. 

  ii) Anvil Cottage, Castle Hill Road — removal of section of 
  garden wall to open access to an existing dropped kerb.  
  (This application has since been withdrawn.) 

  iii) Inn on the Green — conversion of the existing building 
  into a single dwelling. No objection. 

 b) Approval Received: The Haven, Rosemary Lane. 

6.  Neighbourhood Plan 

 Cllr Manning reported that the plan would be submitted to 
 Breckland within a week. Then Section 16 Consultation would 
 begin and all documents relating to the Plan would be 
 available on the Breckland and np4nb websites. Consultation 
 period is until 9th September. The Plan will then be sent to an 
 Independent Examiner with the possibility of the Referendum 
 being held in a few months. 

7.  Community Project Fund Group 

  The two vacancies have been filled by Sarah Nash and Gerry 
 Walsh following an article by the Chair in Parish News. 

 

Continued on page 24... 
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8.  Highways — Traffic Calming 

 A discussion on options for improved traffic calming in the 
 village to reduce traffic speed took place. Cllrs agreed to look 
 into solutions and discuss at the next meeting. 

9.  Amenities 

 a) Play Area — Cllr Crossman was concerned that the Mushroom 
 seating was in a poor state. 

 b) Public Footpaths — Cllr Bingham reported that the bridge on 
 the footpath 5 south of the Dam Brigg needed repair. Clerk to 
 contact County Council and Banham PC. 

Mary Dowson on behalf of the Parish Council  

 

 

200 Club Lucky Winners 

Thank you for your continued support of the Village Hall. Here 

are the lucky winners for the latest draw. If you would like to 

join the 200 Club, please call Paul Madden (860850). 

£20 
Pam Wilson, Dan Leeder, Margaret Wright, 

Peter Hodges 

£10 
Chris Hobley, Jill & Ian Ashford,  

Darren Rush, Tony Lister, Deborah Sharman 
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LINDA’S CLEANING 
SERVICES  

 

Honest, reliable lady 
Over 10 years 
experience  

 
Seeks Domestic House 

Cleaning Work 
 

Call now for a quote  
01379 677766, 
07733033253 
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Biz Buzz 
County Broadband have come out of hiding, well almost. Biz 
Buzz had extended discussions with CB at the beginning of July 

in an effort to pin them down on exactly WHEN the promised 

Fast Fibre To the Property service would materialise. Biz Buzz 

established that the village was in the ‘Design Phase’ and got a 

clue as to the time-line. Perhaps jolted into communicating 
with residents, CB have now (19th July) sent out a letter 

saying, ‘We are undertaking design and survey works … we will 

also start to check if there is any existing infrastructure such as 

poles and pipes that we can use’.  

The conversations with Biz Buzz, however, elicited slightly 
more info: a CB spokesman said he didn’t know how long it 

would take, pointing out that there are many things that can 

slow the process of building, e.g. private roads that require 

lease waivers, uncertain legal ownership, planning regulations, 

etc. Even when the build to the intended area is achieved 
there has to be a discussion with each house as to how the 

fibre gets to the door. The most likely time frame is a build 

which starts towards the end of this year and is completed in 

the Autumn of 2022.  

It's been five long years since the move to improve the mobile 
signal started. After much cajoling, the mysterious Juliet has 

emerged onto her balcony and communicated with the world 

beyond Waldron. As the Planning Manager for O2’s 

infrastructure agents, she is our best bet to get answers. Juliet 

says: ‘I do not have any further information on build timescales 
for you since my last e-mail I’m afraid, as this is  still yet to be 

confirmed. Our clients are however working on and nearing the 

resolution to the mobile coverage issues in the area.’ Well 

that's OK then!  

Janet Trewin 
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Church Flowers 
Since the sad passing of Judith we are now short of one person 
on our team that cleans the church and arranges the flowers. 

Judith volunteered to help Margaret with the flowers and she 

was a wonderful assistant. However, Margaret feels that she 

needs a helper, not someone who necessarily can arrange 

flowers, as she would be more than willing to show them how, 
but who can assist and maybe cover when she is away. We are 

going to start getting more weddings and christenings and we 

do need to add one more to the team. 

We normally spend no more than one hour on a Friday cleaning 

and arranging flowers, so if you would like to come and help 
we are in the church from 10:30am or give me a call. 

Jimps 860191 

 

 

Calling All Singers 
With restrictions lifting, we are able to sing in church again, 

but our Evensong choir is down to a duet! Would you like to 

sing with us, just once a month? There’s no obligation to join 

the church. The service is at 6:30pm on the first Sunday of the 

month. At present we just sing well known settings of the 
Magnificat and Nunc Dimittis and a Psalm, plus hymns and the 

traditional responses. If you’re used to church music you would 

find it a doddle, and even if not, we could arrange a short 

practice beforehand. Please contact Susan Jowett 01953 

860929 for more details. 

Louise Casson 
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HAND-MADE WINDOWS 
DOORS, KITCHENS 
AND FURNITURE 

 

EVERYONE IS TALKING ABOUT 

JAMIE’S HAND MADE WOODWORK 

TELEPHONE JAMIE ON 

01953 860 933 

R.G. Plumbing 

and Heating 

 

Free 

estimates 

Fully 

qualified 

and insured 

 

07920 032363 

RGaultPlumbing@gmail.com  



New Buckenham Parish News 30 August 2021 

St Martin’s Church Services — August 2021 

Sun 1st 11:00am 
Holy 

Communion 
Trinity 9 
Proper 13 

Sun 8th 6:30pm Evensong 
Trinity 10 
Proper 14 

Sun 15th 11:00am Morning Prayer 
Trinity 11 
Proper 15 

Sun 22nd 11:00am Morning Worship 
Trinity 12 
Proper 16 

Sunday 
29th 

10:00am 
Group Service 
at Kenninghall 

(TBC) 

Trinity 13 
Proper 17 
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Contributions for the September 2021 issue of New Buckenham Parish News 

should be submitted by 6:00pm on Friday 20th August 2021 to Linda Bryan, 

Pine Cottage, Marsh Lane (861107), Michael Boswell, Peel House, Chapel 

Street (860015), Richard Hoggett, 9 Church Street (860136) or by email to 

editor@newbucknews.co.uk. 

TO ADVERTISE: please contact Mary Dowson on 01953 860320 or mdowson@btinternet.com 

New Buckenham Parish Council 
Chair:   Karen Hobley        
   (01953 860529 / karenhobley@hotmail.com) 

Vice-Chair:  Andrew Bingham       
   (01953 861150 / andrew.bingham100@gmail.com) 

Councillors:  Don Crossman (01953 861246) 

   Mary Dowson (01953 860320) 

   Steve Highton (01953 860499) 

   Mary Manning (01953 861242) 

   Andrew Nettleton (01953 860428) 

Clerk:   Trevor Wenman        
   (01379 641423 / parishclerk@newbuckenham.net) 

The Parish Council meets at 7:30pm on the second Tuesday of every 
month at the Village Hall. Further information about how to join 
these meetings, and the Parish Council more generally, can be 
found on our notice board on the Village Green or on our website 
www.newbuckenhampc.info. 

mailto:editor@newbucknews.co.uk
mailto:mdowson@btinternet.com
mailto:karenhobley@hotmail.com
mailto:andrew.bingham100@gmail.com
mailto:parishclerk@newbuckenham.net
http://www.newbuckenhampc.info/

